

## KC Shared Services Unity Event Minutes

01/17/2026

Opened with Serenity Prayer

Twelve Traditions: Madi E.

Twelve Concepts: Hilary K.

### **In Attendance:**

Sandra B (KCSS Webservant), Christopher L (KCSS Treasurer), Hilary K (WCMANA), Madi E (WCMANA), Lisa (HANA), Claire (NANA), Charlie (NANA), Clayton M (FTC), Aimee D (Smithville Campout), Kendra (Smithville Campout).

### **Reports:**

- KCSS Chair – Dinie (Covered by Sandra B)
  - Report was overview of incoming committee process. Pending votes from areas.
- KCSS Treasurer – Chris L
  - YAP costs are being paid by region. May need to discuss with areas on how we can be self-supporting in this.
  - Google Workspace is no longer a fee.
  - Proposed budget submitted.
  - See treasurer report.
- Webmaster
  - Website updates reviewed.
  - Request for info from all areas for
    - Area meetings
    - All sub-committees
- Phonelines
  - We have had a chair all year. The current chair has been doing the duties needed.
  - A phonelines presentation was given to the Shared Services to pass down and current chair will assist new chair in training.
- Areas
  - HANA
    - No report. Lisa was in attendance.
    - PR Open at this time.

- PR - Did Johnson county pride last year
- H&I meets 3<sup>rd</sup> Tues 7pm at blind faith
  - [heartlandna@gmail.com](mailto:heartlandna@gmail.com)
  - A request was made to update the email information to remove the personal name of a member and have it show Heartland NA.
- Area meets 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday @ 2pm location rotates.
- NANA
  - Updates from Charlie.
  - No PR yet.
  - H&I is just getting established. Meeting has been changing.
    - Recently discussed meeting prior to ASC. They will submit an event once this is determined and update the webmaster
    - [Northlandasc@kansascityna.org](mailto:Northlandasc@kansascityna.org)
    - ASC meets 4<sup>th</sup> Sunday at 3:30pm rotating location.
- UKANA
  - UKANA had contract with bus lines to post inside the buses. They have signed new contract to go on outside of the bus. \$5000.00 total cost.
  - PR does pride booth yearly.
  - H&I committee is strong and organized. Ruth is chair.
  - PR & H&I meetings held at the Miracle 4<sup>th</sup> Sunday of the month at 1pm.
    - Remove holiday info
    - Brian G is new chair. Also strong group.
  - ASC 2pm at Miracle following subcommittees
    - 1501 W. 42<sup>nd</sup> St, KCMO 64111
    - Zoom Meeting ID: 89199783513
  - [ukcana@kansascityna.org](mailto:ukcana@kansascityna.org)
- WCMANA
  - RCM info to region
    - Attendance is high at ASC.
    - 20 groups with 2 expected to join.
    - Open positions
      - Alt sec, treasure, H&I, outreach, chair
    - One group closed
    - H&I is strong and have improved.

- Many meetings added.
  - Started H&I orientations.
  - Working with northland to help build up their H&I
- PR is lacking. Current PR chair is working to achieve a budget so they can start doing more.
- New outreach chair last month.
- Upcoming events found at [kansascityna.org](http://kansascityna.org)
- H&I – previously was 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday of the month at Hugs & Drugs – Jr. is new chair and info will be requested.
- Smithville Campout
  - Smithville pre-event. See [kansascityna.org](http://kansascityna.org)
  - Artwork winner was chosen and will receive a tent and hoodie at the event.
    - Other entries won a T-Shirt
  - Monthly meetings added to events at [kansascityna.org](http://kansascityna.org)
  - Submitted guidelines.
    - Guidelines are still pending input from UKANA and Heartland. NANA and WCMANA said Yes. Please ask your areas to review and return feedback.
  - Spent \$156.00 to rent Mike Onka building.
  - Waiting on guidelines from Shared Services for info on accountability.
    - Need clarification as to where our single point of accountability. This is in line with the Concepts.
  - Open positions
    - Alt activities and alt merchandise
- FTC
  - Prior chair is willing to work on guidelines Adhoc.
  - Sold out of all merchandise
  - Hotel gave a good report
  - Activities wants to do something different this year for pre-events. Ideas are welcome.
  - 620 in attendance at meeting on Saturday night.
  - Gave out 39 newcomer registrations
  - Sold 403 basic regs, 72 full reg
  - Minutes submitted to webmaster
  - Open Position
    - Alt chair
    - Treasurer & Alt
    - Alt Hotels & Hospitality

- Alt Sec
- Alt Merch
- Alt Activities
- After expenses \$18,892.00 balance.
- After seed money taken out remaining balance 11392.00
  - Check to each area of \$2848.00 will be sent out.
- Guideline ad-hoc discussed. See new business.

## **Old Business**

- Website fees are not being paid as we have not received any invoices. Webmaster has been asking. She is meeting with the web hosting owner next week and will discuss again.
- Guidelines for Smithville pending input from UKANA, HANA.

## **New Business**

- **Treasurer is outgoing and we need a new treasurer.**
- Freedom to Change Ad-Hoc committee
  - Hilary K is proposing to chair the ad-hoc committee.
  - Space is available at the 403 Hall at 1<sup>st</sup> Tuesday monthly at 6:30pm.
  - If there is need for a chair she will submit her resume to the areas.
  - Please take this back to your area for a vote.
- **Guidelines updates needed for Shared Services.**
  - Sandra proposed to start KCSS guidelines Adhoc.
  - Info will be sent to areas to spread the word.
  - First meeting to be held at members home or on Zoom to eliminate costs.
- **Question about Unity Event being rotated between the 4 areas.**
  - **This will be discussed and returned to rotating location.**
    - Miracle (UKANA)
    - Southside (WCMANA)
    - DOA or Blind Faith (HANA)
    - One step closer (NANA)

## **Motion to close**

